
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 3 June 2021 9:06 AM 
To: Jack Kenchington-Evans <jkenchingtonevans@aeufederal.org.au> 
Cc: michael@ieu.asn.au; shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au; 
john.gunn@ccsa.org.au; simon.spence@ccer.catholic.org.au; Michael Carter <MCarter@aisnsw.edu.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2018/9 - Application by the Independent Education Union of Australia - response to proposed 
variation; remote appearance request 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear Mr Kenchington-Evans,  
 
I refer to the email below.  
 
Leave is granted to appear remotely at the report back listed for 9.00am (AEST) on Friday 4 June 2021.  
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Eirinn Hayes 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
From: Jack Kenchington-Evans <jkenchingtonevans@aeufederal.org.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 2 June 2021 4:55 PM 
To: Chambers - Dean DP <Chambers.Dean.DP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: michael@ieu.asn.au; shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au; nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au; 
john.gunn@ccsa.org.au; simon.spence@ccer.catholic.org.au 
Subject: AM2018/9 - Application by the Independent Education Union of Australia - response to proposed variation; 
remote appearance request 
 
Dear Associate and parties, 
 
Response to IEU Proposed Variation document 
 
Please find attached the AEU’s response to the IEU Proposed Variation document filed Friday 28 May 2021 in this 
matter.  
 
The AEU’s response is in the form of further proposed variations to the Teachers Award, is provided in word and pdf 
formats, and is accompanied by the attached letter outlining the variations. 
 
Request to appear remotely 
 
Associate, may I request that the AEU be granted leave to appear remotely at this Friday’s listing. Mark Champion of 
counsel and I will appear for the AEU. We are both based in Melbourne, which is currently in lockdown and will 
remain in lockdown as of this Friday.   
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Jack Kenchington-Evans 
Federal Industrial Officer 
Australian Education Union - Federal Office 
Ground Floor, 120 Clarendon Street, Southbank, 3006 
(PO Box 1158, South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205) 
+61 (0)3 9693 1800 - Phone 
+61 (0)449 957 531 - Mobile 
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